12-08-05

 

Waupaca County Circuit Court

Waupaca County Courthouse

811 Harding St.

Waupaca, WI  54981 
 
Dear Waupaca County Circuit Court Judges:

Hon. Philip M. Kirk, Hon. John P. Hoffmann and Hon. Raymond S. Huber,
 
As a private citizen, taxpayer, and contributing member of this community, not to mention one of the people who spent countless hours for countless days cleaning up what one could refer to as the “Niemuth Mess”, I am writing under the assumption that my input would carry some weight in the handling of the matter of the charges that were recently filed against the 5 people involved in the case.
 
I have already been in communication with the DA’s office, urging them to bring a greater number, and stiffer charges against these people. Now I write you, imploring your assistance, should you have the opportunity, to make sure there is no repeat of the disaster now widely known as the “Niemuth Seizure”.

 
You see, this isn’t just about the animals, and all the horrors inflicted on them- though that needs to remain in the forefront of everyone’s mind. It is also about the countless people, who, at great personal sacrifice, showed up to feed/water/clean up after the animals, medicate them, find them homes; the people who are still caring for the ill, immature and pregnant ones; and the law enforcement, Circuit Court and Corporation Counsel office personnel and Humane Society workers who have invested many hours of time on this case, AND the taxpayers and donors who are footing the bill for all of it. 

I believe the Niemuth’s are hoarding, and the rate of recidivism in these crimes approaches 100%. None of us want this to ever happen again, and it is my hope that stiff sentencing in this case will be a means to that end.

Regarding the animals, there are approximately 80 guinea pigs still in rescue. Around 20 of them are believed to be pregnant, so the numbers are still increasing (guinea pigs have a 70 day gestation period- none of them became pregnant in rescue). It is going to be hard enough to find homes for all of these animals- and now we can almost certainly anticipate receiving more, possibly pregnant animals, later on. It is costing approximately $500 a month to feed them all, and the rescue is having to rely on private donors to do so. Also, the Humane Society still has 15 cats and in excess of 20 hamsters from the original seizure. 

If another motion is made, asking that certain Niemuth’s not be allowed to keep any animals, please, order it so. They have irresponsibly bred and mistreated so many already, to allow them to inflict suffering on more is simply unconscionable.

 

Because of the massive effort required to care for all these animals, you can be assured that this case is being watched on a national level, not just locally.  This is our opportunity to set an example as a community who chose not to tolerate this type of behavior and did something proactive about it.  We cannot allow it to continue- which it most certainly will, without severe and enforced penalties.
 
Sincerely,

  
~Monica Gates
 
